
 

 

North Texas Crime Prevention Association 

General Membership Meeting 

Baylor Scott and White Health, 4005 Crutcher Street, Dallas, Texas 

April 18, 2019 

The NTCPA was hosted by Baylor Scott and White Health Police Department with 
training beginning at 10:00 am. President Scott Voigt welcomed everyone and led 
the Pledge of Allegiance to the American flag. The invocation was offered by Jerry 
Blevins. Chief Jesse Gomez from Baylor Scott and White Health PD welcomed 
members of NTCPA. He gave a brief description of his agency and the duties and 
challenges they face on their multiple campuses. He fielded many questions from 
the group. The lead instructor, Jim Caauwe, Drug Diversion Officer, introduced the 
additional instructors, Marty Colvin, Kirk Starr, Sgt. Royalty, and Jerry Blevins. The 
training topic was “Drug Diversion in a Health Care Setting: What Patrol and 
Investigators Need to Know”. Training concluded at 12:05 pm, followed by a short 
break for lunch.  

The general membership meeting began at 12:20 pm. President Scott Voigt 
thanked Baylor Scott and White PD for providing the training topic, instructor and 
location. He called for a vote to accept the Consent Agenda, it passed unanimous. 
He advised that the McGruff costume will be ordered by April 21. He plans to 
bring a sample of the NTCPA shirt to our next meeting. He has not been in contact 
with the president of TX Chisolm Trail about joint projects. All members are 
encouraged to attend the TCPA Summer Conference in McAllen. Our NTCPA 
website will soon be updated to include the General Meeting Minutes that have 



been approved. The treasurer report balances on our accounts will be redacted 
from the online minutes.  

1st VP-Training, Wendy Sheriff, shared that the CP1 and CP2 classes were great. 
CPTED is scheduled at this location on May 6-8. We still have 2 scholarships for 
the Summer Conference, please apply if you need one. There have been changes 
with TCOLE recently. They will no longer keep track of civilian training hours, only 
law enforcement. Our next meeting will be in Rowlett with the training topic of 
“Madd Presentation “The Power of Parents”. Our meeting in June will be in 
University Park. 

2nd VP-Membership, Valarie Snyder, reported our current membership is 119.  

3rd VP-Communication, Mark Brazelton was absent because of a budget meeting 
at his agency. Scott Voigt asked that if anyone is not receiving the monthly 
meeting notifications, please email Mark.  

Treasurer, Lita Snellgrove advised the balance of our checking accounts.   

Secretary, Leslie Willingham reported that the Registered Agent paperwork was 
missing a signature, so it will be resubmitted with corrections to the Secretary of 
State. She will send the Board members information to access the historic reports 
and minutes on the NTCPA Google drive, so future Board members will be able to 
have access to vital information for a smooth transition to their positions. She 
also provided a sample portable microphone set for members to examine. 

Sgt. at Arms, Abu Baba, reminded members that there are 2 inflatable McGruffs 
available for members to check out for events. He asked that everyone bring 
raffle items to our monthly meetings.  

Civilian at Large, George Clark, asked that if there was someone the members 
thought would be interested in our organization, he would be glad to contact 
them. A motion to adjourn was made by Abu Baba, seconded by Chris McCaslin. 
Motion passed. Meeting adjourned at 12:55 pm. 

Minutes taken by NTCPA Secretary, Leslie Willingham   


